Match Report Hungary 6 Nov 2005
The Austrian and Croatian Women’s Selection Teams accepted the invitation of Hungary for a friendly 3 way 7s tournament. 

We played our first game vs. Hungary. In the first half, our defence line had troubles keeping their line due to chaos and lack of focus. Unfortunately, Sato got a knee injury at the start of this game and was reduced to watching us from the sideline. The Hungarians knew how to take advantage of our lack of organisation and were leading 12:05 at half-time. During half time we pulled ourselves together and went into the second half with more motivation and concentration. With an improved structure in defence and more running and engagement, we gave our opponents a tougher time and managed to put pressure on them. Nevertheless, the Hungarian team left the pitch with 24:10 victory. We were satisfied with the level of improvement from the first half were ready to fight the Croatians for the ball and to score some tries on them.
The game vs. Croatia that followed was probably one of the best 7s games the Austrian Selection women have played. After Croatia’s first kick off, we converted our first try in the second minute of the game giving us an enormous boost of motivation and aggression. Our girls fought hard and we were leading 05:00 at half time. The second half saw some good playing by both teams with a 05:05 tie for quite a while. In the end, Croatia scored a try and converted its kick even though we kept fighting strong and also scored our second try, but we lost the game by one missed conversion.
Considering that fact that both teams, Hungary and Croatia, generally play at one level above ours – or should we say used to play? – we managed to put lots of pressure on them forcing them to make some crucial mistakes and making it more difficult than in the past for them to break through our defence.

We are proud that our improved performance was felt by our friendly opponents and has also become visible. There is always room for improvement and this is always our main goal along with enjoying fair-play rugby and friendly tournaments that improve and challenge the skills and love of rugby of everyone involved. 

Following the games, the Hungarians pampered us as always with a delicious goulash dinner served by their rugby boys. With satisfied minds and bellies, though very tired, we made our way back home to Vienna with many of us already dreaming about playing our developing rugby nation friends at the 7’s European Championship in Limoge, France in May 2006!
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